## Farzie Shelton, chE; REM

Environmental Affairs Manager of Licensing & Permitting

## **CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED**

February 24, 1999

Mr. C.H. Fancy, P.E. Chief Bureau of Air Regulation Department of Environmental Protection Twin Towers Office Building 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station #5505 Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Re: Air Construction Permit No. PSD-FL-245 - Lakeland Electric Unit No. 5

Dear Mr. Fancy:

In compliance with the above referenced permit and 40CFR60.7(2), we are writing to notify the Department of our intention to perform initial startup on this unit on April 9, 1999. However, we would endeavor to inform the Department of any changes in our plan and actual startup of the unit accordingly.

We are providing a copy of this letter to Mr. Bill Thomas of DEP's Southwest District and Mr. Greg Worley of the Environmental Protection Agency.

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely

Farzie Shelton

Cc: Mr. William C. Thomas P.E.

Administrator

Department of Environmental Protection

3804 Coconut Palm Drive

Tampa Fl 33619

Mr. Greg Worley

Chief

Pre-Construction/HAP Section

United States Environmental Protection Agency

Region 4

Atlanta Federal Center

61 Forsyth Street, SW

Atlanta, Georgia 30303-8909

City of Lakeland • Department of Electric